Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: highway inspection records
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

Alleged accident outside 55-57 Southfields Drive, Leicester LE2 6QT.
In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I require copies of the highway inspection records together with all opening/closing notices, defect notices and records of complaints for 2 years prior to 11/4/2021. Please also provide a copy of the first post accident highway inspection record relating to the alleged accident location.
Answer:

Please find attached:

· scanned copies of inspection records from April 2019 to present for this section of Southfields Drive with the work orders raised following those inspections. 
· copies of the customer request forms for the same period.
· record of works taking place
The Council have no record of a Section 81 defect notice being issued at this location.

Please note, names of individuals have been redacted (withheld) from the copies as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000  

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
